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From: rkoontzsc@charter.net

Sent: Monday, November 14, 2016 7:10 AM

To: Haley, Nikki

Subject: Troop 159 EAGLE SCOUT

Dear Honorable Governor Nikke Haley, 

  

I wanted to let you know of the accomplishments of another of our Troop's Scouts that has recently earned his 

Eagle Scout Rank.  He has worked very hard to accomplish this very prestigious award.  I'm sure he & I would 

appreciate it very much if you were able to honor him with a letter of congratulations.  Please send it to me, and 

I will be pleased to present it on your behalf, at his Eagle Court of Honor.  The ceremony is scheduled for 

December 7th, so I would like to receive the letter a few days ahead of that. 

  

The Scout is TRAVIS GARCEAU 

 

If you need it, his address is;   

  

Travis Garceau 

122 Tiffany Lane 

Fountain Inn, SC  29644 

  

   

Please send the letter to me at the following address; 

  

Richard Koontz 

Scoutmaster 

Boy Scout Troop 159 

209 Pine Bark Ct. 

Simpsonville, SC   29680 
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